
Millthorpe CBD
Montgomery Street / Pilcher Street section 
These upgrades have been progressing well with reopening to traffic of Montgomery
Street expected after sealing the road, which is booked for the week starting 16th of
May.  

Works in this section have included excavation of existing road material, importation,
placement and compaction of 750 tonnes of new gravel, water main replacement by
Central Tablelands Water, stormwater and drainage upgrades, new kerb and
guttering, bluestone kerb reinstatement, and pram ramp construction.  

Some minor finishing works including a new seat (corner of Victoria and Montgomery
St), landscaping, line marking, and installation of road furniture & signage are
scheduled for late May. 

Remaining Pram Ramps 
The installation of pram ramps from Tonic across Victoria Street to the Old Bank
Building, and across Pym Street towards IGA, are currently under construction and
anticipated to be completed by the 2nd of May. The remaining pram ramp on Pym
Street (in front of IGA) is expected to be completed by the 9th of May. 

Legal Proceedings 
Legal proceedings have been commenced by the owner of the Grand Western Lodge
against Council in the NSW Land and Environment Court. These proceedings
specifically relate to footpath surface works within in Council’s Road Reserve, that
directly adjoin the Grand Western Lodge.   
 
Renewal of this footpath surface is on hold until the legal matter is resolved.  

Funding 
This $671k project is funded by the NSW 
Governments’ Stronger Country 
Communities Fund ($284k) and Blayney 
Shire Council’s Developer Contribution
 Fund ($386k). 
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